March 2022

Councillors held a Zoom meeting on the 29th March 2022 with Cllr E Evans presiding, apologies received from Cllr Holgate and Cllr Duffee during the meeting.

Minutes were read and confirmed.

MATTERS ARISING FROM FEBRUARY'S MEETING

Clerk to contact the landowner regarding them adopting the phonebox in Creuddyn Bridge.

Get well card sent to Mair Spate.

Flexibus has come back and stated that they are unable to pick up as requested as it is a dangerous spot. They will find out whether there is another service available such as Country Cars.

PLANNING

Update planning received for Derry Ormond Halt. Nothing for us to do.

CORRESPONDENCE

AUDIT/FINANCE

FINANCE

Balance of the bank today is £6,119. Donations agreed in the meeting and cheques to be made out to:

Bro Dderi YFC - £100, Ysgol y Dderi £100, Capel Cilgwyn £100, Menter Silian Jubilee barbecue £50, Wales Air Ambulance £50, clerk to call with Cllr Pugh-Davies for signature and Cllr Holgate to call with clerk for second signature. Cheque for One Voice Wales subscription for £

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

No update regarding Goetre.

Waiting on a quote for lighting up Twr y Dderi!!!! Penparc have given permission.

Election May 5th, remember to complete the councillor papers and submit on time.

Next meeting Tuesday May 24th 31st at 7.30p.m.